
Hi Everyone, 

We’ve certainly come a long way from the constant rain of the winter, to the 
lockdown and the sunniest April on record! 

The course has also come a long way too. Many improvements have taken 
place over the last 6 weeks, due to the hard work and commitment of Paul and 
Mike Lander. 

A ditch has been dug down the right hand side of the 2nd and several drains put 
in, hopefully with the aim of alleviating the wet we suffer during the winter on 
the 2nd fairway. 

The ditch guarding the 5th green has been completely dug out and filled in with 
stone. A new bridge has also been added. It looks so much better, but more 
importantly takes away the worry of someone falling in! 

We have two improved bunkers guarding the 7th green. I’m sure you’ll love 
them! 

After many years of discussion about the pond, we have eventually decided to 
dispense of it. The liner, which had a hole at the bottom, has been taken away 
and it will be seeded and scattered with wild flowers. This will remain a hazard. 

There has been much work on improving several bunkers, with the redundant 
one on the left hand side of the 6th having been filled in. 

All these improvements have been completed whilst still maintaining the 
course, which is looking fantastic. 

I’d just like to take this opportunity to thank last year’s Captain, Jimmy and his 
wife Pat, who have given up a lot of their time to help around the course and 
also my able assistant Paul, who’s paint brush and watering can have been in 
overdrive! Many thanks must also be given to Ray, who is working tirelessly 
behind the scenes in conjunction with England Golf to put measures into place, 
so that when we return we can do so safely. 

In the meantime, take care, keep safe and hopefully we’ll be back on the 
course before too long. 

Gill Chruszcz 

Chair of Greens 

 



Pictures work undertaken of Bunker 0n 9/18th 

 

 



 


